
Arizona Board of Regents | 2020 N. Central Avenue, Suite 230 | Phœnix, AZ 85004 (602) 229-2500 | AZRegents.edu 

  
 

 

 
 
 
 

New Independent Analysis: Arizona Public Universities an $11.1 Billion 
Economic Powerhouse  

Study Says Public University System Supports 84,000 Jobs 

Phoenix, Ariz. - A new, independent economic and fiscal impact analysis, prepared by Elliot D. 
Pollack & Co. in partnership with the Maguire Company, finds Arizona State University, 
Northern Arizona University and the University of Arizona were responsible for more than 
$11.1 billion in total economic impact and 84,000 jobs during fiscal year 2017.  

“This report clearly demonstrates the impact Arizona public universities have on the state’s 
economy,” said Ron Shoopman, Arizona Board of Regents chair. “However, our three 
universities represent so much more for the state as we train the next generation that will 
discover and develop new technology, medicines, procedures and products that will improve 
our health and make our communities better places to live.” 
 
The analysis calculated the direct, indirect and induced economic and fiscal impacts resulting 
from Arizona public universities’ operations, research activities and spending by employees, 
students and the universities. Among the findings for fiscal 
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In comparison, the direct, indirect and induced impacts of Arizona’s principal military 
operations generated in fiscal 2014 
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